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Dear families,

It has been great to see the quality of the GCSE and A Level Art in their exams, with our students
focusing on their final pieces to sit alongside their preparation. Mrs Wilson and the MFL team have also
conducted the speaking exams, calmed nerves and helped our students have the best conditions in
which to perform. Thank you to all our families who are helping Year 11 and Year 13 prepare for these
important and imminent exams.

Thank you to the parent who has alerted us to the ParentPay minimum
payment of £10 and how this was set too high for some families. This has
been changed today to allow top ups from £1.

Our Student Leadership Team has given all tutor groups information on how
to contribute to the 'Big Help Out' this weekend. Mrs Steadman has also
shared the opportunities for Lady Lumley's students to get involved in the
Coronation Celebrations.

There are, as ever, lots of opportunities for our students to get involved in
teams, activities and leadership in school which you can read about in this
newsletter. I am also proud to announce that Mrs Steadman was elected
Deputy Mayor at last night’s Town Council Meeting.

Lady Lumley's School wishes all our families a fantastic extra Bank Holiday
weekend, although we know many parents/carers will be working.

Clair Foden

Year 12 Apprenticeship Guidance

On Friday 5�� May a representative from NYBEP
visited Lady Lumley’s Sixth Form to deliver a
session to our Year 12 student regarding
apprenticeships.

Students were informed about the various
levels of apprenticeships, what they involve
and the qualifications you can achieve.

A Year 12 student said “The session was very interesting, and I found out much more than I realised
about apprenticeships.  I am looking forward to the next session in June when we will be discussing
how to research them and the skills and attributes that are needed for the application process”.



April news from the Library
Welcome to the summer term! Of course it’s not quite summer and there’s still a nip in the air so the
library isn’t short of break and lunch time visitors. I thought I’d share some pictures of the various ways
students are engaged in the library – they make use of computers (sometimes even for homework!)
they play Genius Square and other logic puzzles; they do some mindful colouring; they play chess; and
sometimes I catch them reading! Whatever they are engaged in, we always try to remember that the
library is a place where they should feel comfortable and safe and so behaviour expectations are
designed to keep it that way.

The display on the board as you enter the library highlights some of
the new books in our collection. We have had several book tasting
sessions with different year groups, and I’ve taken their comments
about the books and created word clouds. I hope that students might
use the display to help them choose a book to check out.

The book display asks students to think
about a common theme in the collection –
perhaps you can ask them what they think?
For most of us these would be “window books” – giving us an insight into lives
that are different from our own. Reading these stories helps us to build
empathy and broaden our understanding of the world.
Exam season is upon us and so access to the library will be curtailed. When
students can’t come to the library I plan to bring the library to them and I’ll
start by showing them how to access the library system using their own log in
to increase their independence and use.
Happy reading! Donna Rueth

Community Spirit
Both the Marketplace and Smiddy Hill in Pickering will be decorated this
weekend and Lady Lumley's students and youth leaders at Pickering Youth
group have helped out this time making pom poms with little crowns along
with other community groups.
The photo shows the post box topper which is part of the makes for the
Coronation celebrations.
Emma Steadman on behalf of
Pickering Community Interest Company

Spotlight on Life
Year 10 have been looking at what makes a relationship healthy, with lessons exploring the nuances around
consent and the consequences for not seeking consent. Their approach has been mature and it has been
impressive to hear their reasoned approach to a sensitive but important subject.
Lower down in school, Year 8 have been continuing to learn about different substances and their misuse,
focusing on alcohol, tobacco, vaping and caffeine. I'd encourage you to ask your child about what they've
learned about caffeine content, particularly in energy drinks and their short or long-term effects.
Year 10 and Year 12 will also have the opportunity to attend our upcoming careers fair on 22nd June, so watch
out for more details about that in future newsletters.
Mr Heeley



Careers Fair
We are holding a careers fair for students in Year 10 upwards on Thursday 22nd June and would love to
invite local employers to attend and showcase the opportunities which are available to our students in
the local area! If you work for a local company who would be interested in attending, please contact
me on m.heeley@ll.coastandvale.academy to express your interest in attending and for further
information.
We are keen to work with local businesses and employers in a variety of ways, so if you have any
further suggestions or opportunities, do get in touch.
Mr Heeley

Statutory Proposals for the Amalgamation of Caedmon College Whitby and Eskdale School

In line with statutory requirements please follow the link below regarding Statutory Proposals for the
Amalgamation of Caedmon College Whitby and Eskdale School, through the technical closure of Eskdale
School as a separate entity, and an increase in the published admission number of Caedmon College
Whitby. North Yorkshire Council have asked the school to share this information with parents and
guardians of pupils at this school.

These proposals were published on 27 April 2023 and the representation period will run until 25 May
2023.

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/your-council/consultations/current-consultations/proposal-
amalgamate-caedmon-college-whitby-and-eskdale-school

School Organisation, North Yorkshire Council, Children and Young People’s Service

Dates for your Diary

Monday 8th May - BANK HOLIDAY
Tuesday 9th May - A Level Art Exam Day

Tuesday 9th May - U15 Partnership Rounders, LLS 3pm
Wednesday 10th May - Y7 District Cricket, LLS 1.30pm

Wednesday 10th May - Y12 Community Project, Pickering 1.45pm
Thursday 11th May - U14 Rounders, Ryedale School 3pm

Thursday 11th May - Y10 Parent/Student Virtual Consultation Evening, 4.30-7.30pm
Friday 12th May - GCSE/ A Level Art Exam Deadline

Monday 15th May - BTEC/GCSE Exams continue
Monday 15th May - Y8 District Cricket, Caedmon College 12.30pm

Tuesday 16th May - U13 Partnership Rounders, Eskdale School 3pm
Wednesday 17th May - A Level Exams continue

Thursday 18th May - Y10 District Cricket, LLS 3pm

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin/Attendance Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy

Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy
Twitter @ladylumleys

https://twitter.com/LadyLumleys
https://www.facebook.com/ladylumleysschool/



